
 

 

 

Wednesday, 18 December 2024 

  

Wet weather has continued to restrict harvesting in the Kalamia Mill area, and we have 

made the decision not to restart crushing operations at that factory. 

 

We have consulted with grower representatives to advise that we will finish operations at 

Kalamia Mill today due to there being an inadequate amount of cane being supplied to 

the factory on a regular basis to support the commercially justified operation of the mill. 

 

Any remaining cane that can be harvested in the Kalamia Mill area can be transferred to 

Invicta Mill for processing, provided that factory is still operating. 

 

Invicta, Pioneer and Inkerman mills will remain open as long as there are sufficient tonnes 

of cane being supplied on a regular basis to operate on a commercially justified basis. 

 

Best regards 

 

JOHN TAIT  

Burdekin Cane Supply Manager  

 

 

  

Copyright © 2024 Wilmar Sugar Australia, All rights reserved. 

You are receiving this email because you are a valued stakeholder of Wilmar Sugar Australia. 

 

Our mailing address is: 

Wilmar Sugar Australia 

Level 1 

5-21 Denham Street 

Townsville, QLD 4810  

Australia 



 

 

 
 

  

 

 


